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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr S C Wyatt; Heart of Hathersage, Main Road, Hathersage, S32 1BB.
Mob: 07 432 422 470; Email: Clerk@HathersageParishcouncil.gov.uk
Minutes of the Transport Committee, 
held at 8:00pm on Wednesday 5th December 2018, Sampson Room, Memorial Hall, Hathersage.
Present: Councillors; W Hanley, Eames, Olle, JE Marsden, Kirkham.
In Attendance: Steve Wyatt (Clerk); Lindy Smith, Adam Slade, Tim Bird.
	035/18
	
	Apologies for Absence – Cllrs. Shuttleworth, Turner.

	036/18
	
	To decide any variation in the order of business – none

	037/18
	
	Declaration of interests – Cllr. Kirkham works for a business on Heather Lane. Cllr. Eames is a resident of Heather Lane.

	038/18
	
	Public participation – 

People representing 3 businesses attended the meeting.

Cllr. Olle gave some background to the TRO; it has been discussed for a long time as it is a while since parking in Hathersage was last reviewed; HPC have been working with DCC Highways for over 2 years.
Adam Slade (C&A Design) questioned reasons for TRO on Heather Lane. His business has 3 allocated spaces and 8 employees. Clients visit 2 or 3 at one time. If parking becomes restricted then the business would not be renewing their lease in 2019.
When Hillspeed are away on business they are prepared for their allocated spaces to be used informally.
It was reported that the owner of the business park (Tim Turner) has requested a meeting with DCC’s Graham Hill/Simon Tranter.

Problems are exacerbated since car parking changes at the station were imposed. Northern Rail have imposed car parking changes across their many sites.

Cllr. Eames explained the problems as a resident in the area, i.e. difficulties of access, due to parked vehicles often caused by parking of tourists and rail users.
It was commented that introducing the proposed parking restrictions, and thereby reducing the number of parked vehicles, that there may be more incidents of speeding along Heather Lane where there are elderly and infirm pedestrians visiting the various surgeries.

Various options to provide additional car parking facilities across Hathersage were discussed.

It was reported that the letter from DCC, covering the notification of the TRO proposals to Heather Lane businesses and residents. lacks detail and clarity of intentions.
The 3 members of the public representing businesses were all against the restrictions in the proposed form but may consider a revised proposal. There was general support for parking restrictions around the pinch-points, particularly in the vicinity of the gym. 
A suggestion was made to put the parking restrictions on the opposite side of Heather Lane to the proposal so that vehicles could be parked parallel to the wall. This may be more acceptable to both the businesses and residences but would require further consultation.

There is clearly a need to address the parking problems in the area of Heather Lane and the station but this current proposal is not necessarily the right solution.
The Clerk was asked to again write to Northern Rail about their decision to impose car parking charges as all businesses stated that problems have become worse since this time.

	039/18
	
	To approve the minutes of the 12th September 2018 Transport Committee meeting and note any matters arising. The minutes were approved and signed.

	040/18
	
	Consideration of the latest amended TRO proposal – discussion continued around the proposal. Cllr Eames pointed out that the proposal did not show the restriction continuing to the end of Heather Lane. This would need to be discussed as part of the overall review of the proposals, 
It was suggested that any further communications from the Parish Council on the TRO should be copied to Tim Turner (business park owner) via Cllr. Kirkham.

The meeting concluded that the proposals along Heather Lane would need further consideration, particularly in view of the representations that have been made by businesses and residents, and that rather than delaying the TRO any further this should perhaps be progressed without the Heather lane proposals included.
The clerk was asked to contact DCC to report the outcome of the discussions.
The Clerk had received an email about proposed parking restrictions at the entrance of Rose Cottage, The Dale. On review this appears to be on the wrong side of the road. The Clerk was asked to inform Isobel Mulligan.
Further signage to discourage parking by train users and walkers was suggested.

	041/18
	
	Items for the next meeting agenda – a meeting will be arranged in January to look at wider issues than the TRO.

	042/18
	
	Date of next meeting – to be agreed.
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